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SCIENCE BUILDING AT HIGH 
POINT COLLEGE 

Construction on a new Science and 
Home Economics building at High Point 
College is underway. This is the result 
of action taken by the board of trustees 
early in April, when they gave final 
approval for the erection of three addi¬ 
tional buildings on the campus. The new 
buildings will be laid out in a quad¬ 
rangular pattern just off West College 
Drive. The Science and Home Economics 
building, the main building of the 
group, will face West College Drive. 
The other two buildings, to be construct¬ 
ed at a later date, will form the ends 
of the quadrangle. 

The Science building to be construct¬ 
ed and equipped at an approximate cost 
of $175,000, will be of modified colonial 
design. Rectangular in design and two 
floors in height, with storage space in 
the attic, the building will have ap¬ 
proximately 13,500 square feet of floor 
space. Outside dimentions are 118 feet 
by 551/3 feet. 

The building will be connected with 
the major portion of the campus by a 
paved walk and will be heated from the 
college’s central heating plant. 

The structure will contain facilities 
and laboratories for home economics in¬ 
struction, a physics laboratory, two 
biology laboratories with a small animal 
room and a greenhouse, three chemistry 
laboratories, offices for instructors, and 
classrooms. 

College officials stated that present 
plans call for the completion of the 
building in time for the opening of the 
Pall semester 1954. 

GRADUATE TEACHING 
OVERSEAS 

Lovedia Stewart (1948) from Lilling- 
ton, N. C. was selected as one of the 
elementary teachers to go overseas and 
teach in an American school. She is 
teaching sixth grade in Bitburg Ameri¬ 
can School, Bitburg, Germany. The stu¬ 
dents in this school are children of 
American Military personnel stationed 
there. In her letters she reports the 
school to be well equipped and so much 
like those here in America that she 
sometimes forgets she is in Germany. 
During her vacations she has had the 
opportunity to visit Paris, the Swiss 
Alps, England, Scotland, and many 
other places. 

Dr. P. S. Bindley 

THE LINDLEY MEMORIAL 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

During January, 1954, the Executive 

Committee of the Alumni Association 

issued an appeal for funds to establish 

a scholarship as a memorial to Dr. 

Bindley. The Committee has been very 
pleased with the response of about five 
percent of the graduates who have made 
pledges. This five percent has pledged 
about one-third of the minimum amount 
that we hoped to get for the scholarship. 

We know that many of you who have 
not sent in your pledge and contribution 
will do so in the near future. We hope 
that many of you will send in your 
pledges before the year ends Mlay 29. 
If each Alumnus contributed just one 
dollar for each year since he attended 
High Point College, we would have 
enough to establish a scholarship pro¬ 
viding all expenses for a student each 
year. We again appeal to you, at this 
time, to make a generous pledge and 
contribution. None will be too large or 
too small. You will find a pledge card 
on the last page of this bulletin. 

In presenting a Scholarship Fund to 
the College we will do three things— 
establish a Memorial to a great man, 
give the College a fund which will in¬ 
crease its permanent assets, and make 
it possible for some worthy student to 

attend High Point College. 

ANNUAL ALUMNI MEETING 
MAY 29, 1954 

6:15 P. M.—DINNER IN COBBEGE 
CAFETERIA 
(Business meeting immediately fol¬ 
lowing) 

8:00 P. M.—PBAY “OUR TOWN” 
AUDITORIUM 
(First event scheduled for New 
Auditorium) 

1:00 P. M.—Buncheon for Class of 
1929 
(25th Anniversary of Graduation) 

Reservations for Dinner and Buncheon 
should be in by Tuesday, May 25, 1954. 

CHOIR MAKES SPRING TOUR 
Wednesday afternoon, April 21, the 

College Choir left for its annual spring 
tour. The choir, under the direction of 

Mr. Richard Cox, toured the northeas¬ 
tern part of North Carolina. The choir 
was made up of 35 students from the 
regular choir of about 45 members. 

The schedule of the tour was—Wed¬ 
nesday evening, St. Paul’s Methodist 
Church, Goldsboro. Thursday morning, 
Senior High School, Goldsboro, Thurs¬ 
day evening, Queens Street Methodist 
Church, Kinston. Friday morning, Sen¬ 
ior High School, Wilson. Friday even¬ 
ing, First Methodist Church, Rocky 
Mount. Saturday evening, First Metho¬ 
dist Church, Wilson. Sunday morning, 
First Methodist Church, Henderson. 
Sunday afternoon, Madison Methodist 
Church, Madison. 

The choir returned to High Point 
Sunday evening, April 25. 

H. P. C. Teacher Has Another 
Book In Print 

Miss Clarice M. Bowman, assistant 
professor in the department of Religion 
and director of religious activities at 
the College has received author’s copies 
of her newest book, “Spiritual Values 
in Camping,” published recently by the 
Association Press, New York City. Miss 
Bowman is the author of several other 
books, including “Guiding Intermediat¬ 
es,” “Ways Youth Bearn,” “Restoring 
Worship,” and “Power Through Pray¬ 
er.” In addition she has written a large 
number of pamphlets and booklets. 

Dr. Marc Bovelace, associate pro¬ 
fessor of archaeology at the Southeast¬ 
ern Baptist Seminary Wake Forest, N. 
C. was guest speaker at the First Bap¬ 

tist Church in High Point during April. 
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s You are cordially invited to attend the Commencement Exercises 

! of 

HIGH POINT COLLEGE MAY 27-31, 1954 

THURSDAY, MAY 27 
8:00 P. M.—Recital—Music Department—Roberts Hall 

FRIDAY, MAY 28 
7:30 P. M.—Senior Oratorical and Essayist Contests 
8:00 to 10:00 P. M.—Open House for the Seniors at the President’s Home 

SATURDAY, MAY 29 
6:15 P. M.—Alumni Dinner—College Cafeteria 
8:00 P. M.—Play “Our Town”—College Auditorium 

SUNDAY, MAY 30 
11:00 P. M.—Baccalaureate Sermon—Bishop Paul N. Garber 

College Auditorium 
5:00 P. M.—Senior Class Vesper Service—Roberts Hall 

MONDAY, MAY 31 
10:30 A. M.—Graduation Exercises—College Auditorium 

Address—Dr. Henry H. Hill 
Conferring of Degrees—Presentation of Awards 

+ 

COLLEGE STUDENT BODY 
FETED AT INFORMAL 

OPENHOUSE 

Dr. Dennis H. Cooke, president of 
High Point College, and Mrs. Cooke 
entertained at an enjoyable openhouse 
at their home on West College Drive 
when the entire student body of the 
college were invited guests, between 
the hours of 7:30 and 9.30 p.m. April 8. 

Dr. and Mrs. Cooke were assisted in 
receiving by the presidents of various 
classes, and the class sponsors. Presi¬ 
dents were Rodney Morrison, freshman; 
Coy Dawkins, sophomore; Bill Hipps, 
junior; and Sammy Kasias, senior. Class 
sponsors receiving were Dr. Lew Lewis, 
Dr. John Hager, Dr. Helen Bartlett, 
and Mr. Richard Dale. 

Alternating at the punch bowl were 
Mrs. Betty Perry and Mrs. J. H. Allred, 
and serving were Mesdames Lew Lewis, 
John Hager, and Richard Dale, wives 
of the class sponsors. 

MAY COURT 1954 
The H. P. C. student body selected 

Joan Crowder of High Point as May 
Queen, and Helen Swaringen of High 
Point and Jo Anne Williams of Raleigh 
as the Senior attendants. 

The other attendants were selected 
by their respective classes. Frankie 
Goad of Madison and Mary Ann Turner 
of Danville, Va. represented the Junior 
class. Myrtle Brandon of Winston-Salem 
and Sue Boggs of Kannapolis repre¬ 
sented the Sophomores. Douglas War¬ 
ren of Fayetteville and Celeste Ander¬ 
son of Lexington represented the Fresh¬ 
man class. 

ALUMNI NEWS 

Robert Barrett (Class 1953) is teach¬ 
ing is the Greensboro City Schools. 

Robert Lowder (Class 1953) is con¬ 
tinuing his studies in Mathematics at 
Alabama Polynectic, Auburn, Ala. He 
received a Fellowship at Auburn. 

Edith Harper (Class 1953) is a social 
worker with the Wall Street Mission in 
Sioux City, Iowa. 

Dr. J. Clay Madison (Class 1932) is 
now pastor of the First Methodist 
Church in Morganton, N. C. 

Charles and Ellen Dennis Tabor ex¬ 
pects to go abroad as missionaries soon. 
Charles as a Medical missionary and 
Ellen as a nurse. 

Robert E. Williams (Class 1943) is 
with the Civil Aeronautics Administra¬ 
tion as an Airport Traffic Controller. 
He is living in Bristol, Tenn. 

Alice Jones Hobbs is living in Hope- 
well, Virginia. Her husband is City 
Manager there. 

Felix Long (Class 1950) is now stud- 
ing at the Cincinnati Conservatory of 
Music. 

R. L. “Monk” Hill is principal of the 
high school at Graham, N. C. 

Bill and Helen Lewis are now living 
in a beautiful new home on Rockford 
Road in High Point. 

Margaret Gurley Fussell is living in 
Patuxent River, Maryland. Her husband 
is at the Naval Air Station there. 

Louise Holmes Tillet is principal of 
the school at Wanchese, N. C. 

Dot Perry Brandon is in Madeira 
Beach, Florida, where her husband is 
city manager. 

Chester Smith has moved to Atlanta, 
Ga. He is still in YMCA work. 

STORK CLUB MEMBERS 

Lt. and Mrs. Murray Cooke announce 
the birth of a daughter, Betty Ann, on 
February 4 at a Cheyenne Hospital. 
The mother is the former Miss Betty 
Edwards of Durham. The grandparents 
are Dr. and Mrs. Dennis H. Cooke and 
Mr. and Mrs. W. R. Edwards. 

Mr. and Mrs R. L. Brinson, Jr., of 
High Point announce the birth of a 
son, Robert Laurie III, on February 9. 
The mother is the former Sara Hutch¬ 
ens. 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul A. Mitchum, Jr., 
of Ahoskie, announce the birth of a 
son, Michael Wayne, February 15. 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Hardin, of Ever¬ 
green, announce the birth of a daughter, 
Lynn, on February 22. Mrs. Hardin is 
the former Miss Doris Nance. 

Mr. and Mrs. Pickett Hamlin, of Birm¬ 
ingham, Alabama, announce the birth 
of a son, Michael Dale, on February 22. 
Mrs. Hamlin is the former Miss Grace 
McKaughan. 

Mr. and Mrs. Lewis C. Kress, of 
High Point announce the birth of a 
daughter, Eleanor Dale, on March 4. 

Mr. and Mrs. Bob L. Robertson, of 
High Point announce the birth of a son, 
Charles Ronald, on March 4 at the local 
hospital. The mother is the former 
Joyce Mills. 

Mr. and Mrs. William D. Gilmer, of 
Brunswick, Georgia, announce the birth 
there on March 7 of a son, William 
Carl. Mrs. Gilmer is the former Car- 
line Kearns. 

HPC SUMMER TERM 
Dr. C. R. Hinshaw, director of Sum¬ 

mer School, has distributed the Summer 
School Catalogue. The first term will 
extend from June 7 through July 14 
and the second from July 15 through 
August 21. The Summer School has 
four main purposes: To provide teach¬ 
ers opportunity to improve their service 
rating, to enable returning Korean vet¬ 
erans to begin their college work, to 
help students now in college to reduce 
their time for graduation, and to enable 
high school graduates to accelerate their 
college education. The summer term 
carries the same credits hour by hour 
as the regular terms. Students may 
enter in June, September, or January. 

STUDENT GOVERNMENT 
OFFICERS FOR 1954-1955 

In the student elections held early 
in April David Abernathy was elected 
President on the first ballot. The other 
officers elected on a second ballot are 
Bob Stepp, Vice-President; Pat Martin, 
Secretary, and Johnny Mann, Student 
Christian Council representative. 
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NEW COLLEGE AUDITORIUM 

FIRST PROGRAM IN AUDITORIUM TO 
FOLLOW ALUMNI MEETING 

This view of the Auditorium—Fine Arts Build¬ 

ing appeared in the Hi-Po early in April. Work on 

the building is progressing nicely, and we expect 

to use it for several commencement programs. The 

first event scheduled for the New Auditorium is 

Saturday night, May 29, following the Alumni 

Dinner Meeting, when the Dramatics Department 

will present “Our Town.” The Alumni are urged 

to come to the Annual Meeting and remain for this 

event which will begin a New Era at High Point 

College. 

ALUMNI NEWS 

The Huntington, W. Va. paper carried 
a picture of Clayton Glasgow, his wife, 
and their four daughters in the “Preview 
of Easter.” The article accompaning the 
picture had some very complimentary 
things to say about the Glasgow family. 

Talton and Hilda Amick Whitehead 
live in Durham, N. C. where Talton is 
■minister at Carr Street Methodist 

Church. 
Jester L. Pierce is Director of High 

■School Athletics for North Carolina and 
is living in Raleigh. 

Jasper L. Jones came down from 
Maryland for the last homecoming. 
Jasper is minister of the Methodist 
Church in Elkton, Maryland. 

Ray Hilton lives in Granite Falls and 
is principal of Grace Chapel School. 

Charles and Ruth Brown Ridge are 
living in Hillsville, Va., where Charles 
owns and operates a store. Their daugh¬ 
ter will be in college next fall. 

J. E. Garlington was voted “Man of 
the Year” in Person County this spring. 
He is minister of the Methodist Church 
in Roxboro, N. C. 

J. Allen Thacker is principal of the 
Altamahaw-Ossipee Consolidated School 

in Altamahaw, N. C. 
Bill and Ronda Sebastian Locke, and 

daughter Karen, are living in Hampton, 
Va. Major Locke is stationed at Langley 
Field Air Force Base. 

C. 0. and Ruth Hull Plyler are living 
in Charlotte, N. C. where C. O. is a 
medical doctor. They have a son, David 
who is ten months old. 

Russell Lombardy, George Demmy and 
Bud Fletcher visited the campus a few 
weeks ago. “Russ” is coach at Anacostia 
School in Washington, D. C. George has 
not been back from Germany very long 
and he lives in Arlington, Va. Bud has 
been living in Hyattsville, Maryland 

for sometime. 
Betsy Baker Cumby and her husband 

are living in Trinity since Brown’s re¬ 
lease from the army. 

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
MEMBERSHIP 

A few years ago the High Point Col¬ 
lege Loyalty Fund was established. This 
Loyalty Fund is used to help support 
the work of the Alumni Association 
which includes maintaining records of 
the Alumni, publishing five issues of 
this bulletin annually, and many other 
things. 

A contribution of $5.00 or more to 
the Loyalty Fund gives an Alumnus 
active membership in the Alumni Asso¬ 
ciation for the current year. You are 
invited and urged to join with other 
High Point College Alumni in express¬ 
ing your loyalty to High Point College 
and the High Point College Alumni As¬ 
sociation by sending a contribution to 
the Loyalty Fund. 

A new year will begin June 1, 1954, 
and it is hoped that this new year will 
begin with the largest active Alumni 
Association membership in the history 
of the College. “Let’s start the new 
year right”—with a contribution to the 
High Point College Loyalty Fund. 

TOWER PLAYERS WILL 
PRESENT “OUR TOWN” 

Our Town a three act drama will be 
presented by the Tower Players Satur¬ 
day night, May 29 at 8:00 in the New 
College Auditorium. 

This play reaches into the past of 
America and portrays life in New Hamp¬ 
shire in the early 1900’s. In doing this 
it captures the essence of life of any 
town, any human, from the cradle to 
the grave. 

The staging is unconventional and 
intriguing and makes the play an ex¬ 
citing theatrical experience. As there 
is no scenery in the play, the audience 
will see the new stage in its dark blue 
velour draperies. This should provide a 
beautiful background for the action as 
ithe different scenes unfold with the 
help of controlled lighting. 

WEDDINGS BELLS 

Betty Sechrest (1941) and Gilmer H. 
Clontz, Jr. were married January 23, 
1954, at Wesley Memorial Church in 
High Point. The Clontzes will live in 
Monroe, N. C. 

Betty Jo Snider and Richard Kellam 
were married February 13, 1954, at 
Wesley Memorial Church in High Point. 
The Kellams are living in Columbia, 
S. C. 

James Kennedy (1954) and Dorothy 
Wood were married February 12, 1954. 

Willie J. Davis (1953) and Harvey 
Johnson (1953) were married February 
13, 1954, at Carr St. Methodist Church 
in Durham. They are living in Siler 
City. Harvey is pastor of a Siler City 
Charge and Willie is teaching at Gold- 
ston. 

Jewel Upton and James Scearce were 
married in High Point March 6, 1954. 

Kathryne Comer (1948) and Alva 
Burt Pinson were married March 20, 
1954, at First Methodist Church in High 
Point. The Pinsons will make their 
home at 2230 Chesire Bridge Road, N. 
E., Atlanta, Georgia. 

William L. Sowers (1952) and Doris 
Mitchell were married April 3, 1954, at 
Archdale Friends Church. The Sowers 
will live at Fayetteville, N. C. 

Jo Anne Frazier (1953) and Bill Bea- 
mer were married April 3, 1954, in 
High Point, N. C. The Beamers will live 
in Wytheville, Va. 

Dean Dull (1952) and Iris Scearce 
were married April 10, 1954, in High 
Point. Dean is stationed with the Air 
Force in Washington. 

Jane Matthews (1949) and George 
B. Clark were married April 17, 1954, 
at South Boston, Va. The Clarks will 
live at Kenbridge, Va. 

Leo A. Welsh (1953) and Mary Nell 
Cox were married April 17, 1954, at 
Wesley Memorial Church in High Point. 
“Buddy” is in the army stationed at 
Camp Gordon, Ga., where the couple 
will live. 
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ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP 

I want to show my loyalty to my Alma Mater by contributing to the High 
Point College Loyalty Fund. 

I am sending a contribution of $. to the High Point College 
Loyalty Fund. 

(A contribution of $5.00 or more gives an Alumnus active membership in 
the Alumni Association for the current year and all contributions are allow¬ 
able deductions for income tax.) 

Name. Class. 

Address . 

Mail to—ALUMNI OFFICE, HIGH POINT COLLEGE, HIGH POINT, N. C. 

RESERVATION FOR ALUMNI DAY SATURDAY, MAY 29, 1954 

Reserve.Plates for Alumni Dinner—6:15 P. M. 

Reserve.plates for Class of ’29 Luncheon—1:00 P. M. 

Dinner $1.75 — Luncheon $1.00 

Name . 

Address ... 

MAIL TO ALUMNI OFFICE BY TUESDAY, MAY 25, 1954 

LINDLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND PLEDGE 

Name. Class. 

Address ..... 

MY PLEDGE to the LINDLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP is . 

ENCLOSED — Check or Cash . 

Balance payable as follows: 

Annually ( ) Monthly ( ) Quarterly ( ) 

for . Years. 

Make Checks Payable to: LINDLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

BALLOT H.P.C. ALUMNI 
ASSOCIATION OFFICERS FOR 

1954-1955 
Return to Alumni Office not later than 

Wednesday, May 26, 1954 
(Vote for one or write in your nomina¬ 

tion) 

PRESIDENT 
T. Glenn Madison ’28 . 
Dwight Davidson, Jr. ’33 . 

VICE-PRESIDENT 
Charles Edwards, Jr. ’46 
Dwight Mashburn ’50 

SECRETARY 
Lillie Mae Moore ’44 
Betty Blake ’53 

TREASURER 
Ruth Myers Surratt ’40 
Jewel Campbell Poole ’42 

MEMBERS OF EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEE 
(Vote for 2 or write in your nomina¬ 

tions) 
Kalopia Antonakos Hardin ’30 . 
Unity Nash ’33 . 
Donald Myers ’48 . 
Marvin Cooper ’49 

RETURN TO ALUMNI OFFICE NOT 
LATER THAN TUESDAY, MAY 26, 
1954 

Richard Cross is working with Good¬ 
year Atomic Corporation in Portsmouth, 
Ohio. He and Mable, his wife, are quite 
proud of son Stevie, who is two years 
old. 

ROBERTS HALL. 

HIGH POINT COLLEGE BULLETIN 
Volume 30 May, 1954 Number 5 

Published monthly except June, August, September 
and November. 

Entered as second-class matter April 14, 1938 
at the post office at High Point, North Carolina, 
under the act of August 24, 1912. 

ALUMNI DAY — HIGH POINT COLLEGE 

SATURDAY, MAY 29, 1954 

PLAY “OUR TOWN” 8:00 P. M., MAY 29, 1954 
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This is architect C. C. Hartman’s sketch of a proposed quadrangle for High Point College. The central structure, 
to house science and home economics classrooms and laboratories, will be completed by September 15 in time for 
the next school year. In the future development of the College, the two front structures will be educational build¬ 
ings and the two rear ones will be boys’ dormitories. The quadrangle is located on Boylan Terrace on West 
College Drive. 

THE LINDLEY MEMORIAL 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

Early this year, the Executive Com¬ 
mittee of the Alumni Association issued 
an appeal for funds to establish a 
scholarship as a memorial to Dr. P. E. 
Lindley. The committee has been very 
pleased with the response to this appeal. 
In six months a little more than one- 
third of the minimum amount that we 
hoped to get for the scholarship has 
been pledged. 

We know that many of you who have 
not sent in your pledge and contribution 
will do so in the near future. We hope 
that many of you will make a pledge 
before the end of 1954. If each Alumnus 
contributed just one dollar for each 
year he has been away from High Point 

College, we would be able to establish 
a scholarship which would provide all 
expenses for a student each year. We 
again appeal to you, at this time, to 
make a generous pledge to this fund. 
You will find a pledge card on the last 
page of this bulletin. 

In presenting a Scholarship Fund to 
the College we will do three things— 
establish a Memorial to a great man, 
give our Alma Mater a fund which will 
increase its permanent assets, and make 
it possible for some worthy student to 
attend High Point College. 

HIGH POINT COLLEGE 
DINNER AT WESTERN 

METHODIST CONFERENCE 

The High Point College Dinner, which 
is an annual event at the Western 
North Carolina Methodist Conference, 
will he held in the Pine Room of the 
S & W Cafeteria in Asheville, N. C., 
Friday, September 24, 1954 at 5:30 
P. M. It is hoped that all H.P.C. Alumni 
who are attending the conference will 
find it possible to attend this dinner. 
An interesting program will be given 
by members of the faculty and student 
body. 

The Pine Room will seat 140 and we 
are expecting every seat to be filled. 
Judging from the attendance at prev¬ 
ious High Point College dinners during 
Conference you had better come early 
to be assured a seat. 

H. P. C. SOPHOMORE HIGH 
POINT’S COMMUNITY 

AMBASSADOR 

Pat Peacock, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. L. R. Peacock of High Point, was 
chosen High Point’s community am¬ 
bassador. She left aboard the SS Zuider- 
kruis for Germany early in June and 
will spend several weeks in West Ger¬ 
many living in German homes. Her trip 

is being financed by High Point Civic 
clubs under the sponsorship of the Jun¬ 
ior Chamber of Commerce. Under the 
“Experiment in International Living,” 
plan, she will return to High Point late 
in the summer and be available to speak 
to local clubs on her experiences in 
Germany and - other parts of Europe 
where she will travel. 

COLLEGE SEES GOOD FALL 
ENROLLMENT 

Prospects for fall indicate that the 
College will enroll at least 750 students, 
according to Prof. N. P. Yarborough, 
registrar. Approximately 700 applica¬ 
tions are already in, and this figure 
does not include a large number of day 
students who are expected to return 
or to enter for the first time. 

All of the rooms in McCulloch Hall 
were filled before August 1 and a wait¬ 
ing list has been set up. Two hundred 
and thirty-five boys have been assigned 
rooms, and this is the absolute limit of 
the dormitory. The College plans to 
house three boys in several third-floor 
rooms. 

Woman’s Hall and the new Susanna 
Wesley Hall for women are filled to 
capacity, with 193 girls having been 
assigned rooms and at least 15 on the 
waiting list. 
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NEWS OF AUMNI 

1927 D. D. and Ethel Blackwelder 
Broome had two sons in the June 
graduating class. Frank received a 
B. S. degree, with a major in Business 
Administration, and Earnest received 
a B.S. degree, with a major in Chem¬ 
istry. 

1928 Raymond Lemons is principal of 
Pilot High School near Thomasville, 
N. C. 

1929 Antonios Antonakos is living in 
Chapel Hill, N. C., where he is a mem¬ 
ber of the faculty of the University 
of North Carolina. 

Willie Fritz Brinkley is Supervisor of 
Elementary Education in Davidson 
county and lives in Lexington, N. C. 

1930 Charles Brooks lives in Mystic, 
Connecticutt, where he is associated 
with the Marine Historical Associa¬ 
tion Inc. Charles says that the town 
of Mystic has had the most amazing 
development of any town in the 
United States. 
Wade Fuquay is principal of Eli 

Whitney High School in Alamance 
County and also does quite a lot of 
farming on his farm near Snow Camp, 
N. C. 

Dr. Fred Pegg is head of the Forsyth 
County Health Department and lives in 
Winston-Salem, N. C. 

1931 John and Louise Collett live near 
Trinity, N. C. John works in the Post 
Office in High Point and Louise 
teaches. 

1932 Jester L. Pierce received his Ph.D. 
from the University of N. C., in June. 
Jester is coordinator of High School 
athletics in North Carolina. 

1933 Harvey Radcliffe is with the Jef¬ 
ferson Standard Dife Insurance Com¬ 
pany and has offices in Wilmington, 
N. C. 

William M. Howard is minister of 
Jarvis Memorial Methodist Church in 
Greenville, N. C. 

C. P. Morris is Executive Secretary 
of the Board of Education of the North 
Carolina Methodist Conference and lives 
in Durham, N. C. 

1934 Joseph F. Coble is minister of the 
Methodist Church in Biscoe, N. C. 
Ola Stafford teaches at Nathaniel 

Greene School in Guilford County and 
lives near Liberty, N. C. 

1935 Emma Carr Bivins is the Wake 
County representative of the North 
Carolina Cancer Society and is living 
in Raleigh, N. C. 
Aubert and Vera Smith are living in 

Asheboro, N. C. Aubert is the minister 
of the Central Methodist Church there 

and is quite busy with an extensive 
building program. 

1936 Broadus and Evelyn Williams 
Culler own and operate a sporting 
goods store in High Point — Dick 
Culler’s, Inc. The store will move in¬ 
to a new building soon. 

1937 Arnold Bolen lives in Greensboro 
and teaches in the Greensboro City 
Schools. 
Gladys Maxwell still calls Henderson¬ 

ville, N. C., her home. She operates a 
Real Estate Agency there. . 

Sara Harris Summers lives in Sum- 
merfield, N. C. and teaches in the Pub¬ 
lic School there. 

1938 Dr. James R. Brandon, M.D. is 
now living at Wrightsville Beach, 
N. C. 
Major C. W. “Pepper” Martin is with 

the Army in Eniwetok. He expects to 
return to the United States in the late 
summer and be stationed in North 
Carolina. 

1939 Arthur R. Bookout, Jr. lives in 
Brunswick, Ga. where he is a chem¬ 
ical engineer with Hercules Powder 
Company. 
Charles D. White is Secretary of the 

Western North Carolina Methodist Con¬ 
ference and is also pastor of the Metho¬ 
dist Church in Mount Holy, N. C. 

1940 Banks Apple Lamar, and three 
children, recently visited her people 
in Noi’th Carolina. Banks is living in 
Alexandria, La. where her husband is 
Rector of the Episcopal Church. 
Commander Forrest Auman is still 

in the Naval Air Corps and is living in 
Pleasantsville, N. J. 

Commander William A. Rennie is a 
Chaplain in the Navy and is now sta¬ 
tioned in Pearl Harbor. 

1941 M. C. and Catherine Ellison Hen¬ 
derson are living in Mt. Airy where 
M. C. is operating a Men’s Clothing 
store. 
John W. Fallow is an accountant with 

North State Telephone Company in 
High Point and lives at Sophia, N. C. 

1942 Jerry Counihan is working with 
the Aluminum Company of America 
and lives in Chicago, Ill. 
Harriet Berry is Chief Hostess of the 

Chicago division of the Delta and C&S 
Airline and is living in Chicago, Ill. 

Hilliard Nance is living in Asheboro, 
N. C. He is with McCreary Hosiery 
Mills Inc. and is one of their star bas¬ 
ketball and baseball players. 

1943 Henry (Hank) Miner is living in 
Liverpool, N. Y. where he is a dealer 
in construction equipment. 
Roger Tucker is pastor of the Metho¬ 

dist church in Troutmans, N. C. 

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
OFFICERS 

(First in a series of articles) 
Dwight M. Davidson, Jr., Class of 

1933, was elected president of the High 
Point College Alumni Association for 
the 1954-1955 year. Having graduated 
with honors in 1933, Davidson continued 
his education at Northwestern Uni¬ 
versity, where he received his A.M. de¬ 
gree in 1935, and at the United States 
Department of Agriculture Graduate 
School and Brookings Institute in 1937- 
1938. He was on active duty with , the 
United States Naval Reserve during the 
years 1943-1946, attaining the rank of 
Lieutenant Commander. Formerly asso¬ 
ciated with the U. S. Department of 
Agriculture as economist and admins- 
trative officer, he is now president of 
Engineering Plastics Inc. of Gibsonville, 
N. €. He is a director of both the Bank 
of Gibsonville and the Sedgefield Hotel 
Corporation, a member of the Gibson¬ 
ville Rotary Club and the American 
Business Club of Burlington, N. C. He 
and Mrs. Davidson, the former Marietta 
Duke have one daughter, Elizabeth 
Haywood. 

1944 Norwood and Helen Meredith 
Jones are now living in Clinton, N. C. 
Norwood is Pastor of the Goshen- 
Keener Methodist Churches near 
there. 
Dr. Jesse F. Minnis, Jr. represented 

High Point College at the inauguration 
of Dr. Frances H. Horne as President 
of Pratt Institute this spring. He is 
with the Methodist Hospital in Brook¬ 
lyn, N. Y. 

1945 Patsy Sifford taught in Gastonia 
Junior High School last year and is 
doing graduate work at the Univers¬ 
ity of North Carolina this summer. 
Jack and Lois Hohn Futrell are liv¬ 

ing in Summerfield, N. C. Jack has 
been practicing Medicine there for some 
time. 

1946 Rev. William Livingston is now 
stationed in Balboa, Canal Zone. 
Hubert Sherrill visited relatives in 

North Carolina this summer. He is 
teaching at Admiral Fargott Acadamy 
in St. Petersburg, Florida. 
1947 Caroline Beam is director of 

Christian Education at the Main 
Street Methodist Church in Gastonia, 
N. C. 
Lt. Jack Preston has just returned 

from Korea and has an assignment in 
the United States. Mrs. Preston (Jane 
Bland) taught in Kinston last year 
while Jack was overseas. 

Billy and Dot Wagoner Quick are 
living in Aiken, S. C. Billy is a golf 
pro there and Dot spends her time keep¬ 
ing house for Billy and their three sons. 

(Continued on Page 4) 
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WEDDING BELLS 
Stephanos George Steffan (1953) 

and Ina Pearl Floyd were married May 
4, 1954 at St. George Greek Orthdox 
Church in High Point. 

Audrey Stutts (1954) and Frank D. 
Wiggs (1954) were married June 5, 
1954 at Tabernacle Methodist Church 
in Robbins, N. C. Audrey and Frank 
will both teach in Kannapolis City 
Schools next year. 

Edgar F. Pepper, Jr. (1950) and Lena 
Christine Sharpe were married June 
11, 1954 at the Memorial Methodist 
Church in Thomasville, N. C. The Pep¬ 
pers are living in Stanfield, N. C., where 
Edgar is pastor of the Methodist 
Church. 

Howard Don Ridge (1953) and Nellie 
Jon Manning were married June 11, 
1954 at Lindsay Memorial Methodist 
Church in High Point. 

Betty Martin and Robert M. Bundy, 
Jr. were married June 19, 1954 at Wes¬ 
ley Memorial Methodist Church in High 
Point. 

Elaine L. Forward and James Albert 
Lyerly were married June 19, 1954 at 
the First Presbyterian Church in High 
Point. 

James R. Morgan (1954) and Mary 

Alice Comer were married June 19, 
1954 in Winston-Salem, N. C. 

Elizabeth Washburn (1954) and Don 
Craft were married June 6, 1954 in 
Bostic, N. C. 

Ruby Workman (1951) and Darrell 
T. Parish (1951) were married June 19, 
1954 at Rankin Memorial Methodist 
Church in High Point, N. C. 

Frances L. Roberson (1954) and Gor¬ 
don H. Marlette were married June 20, 
1954 at Bethel Methodist Church near 
Snow Camp, N. C. 

Martha Grey Mickey (1943) and Rob¬ 
ert Butler Walker were married June 
26, 1954 at Waughtown Baptist Church 
in Winston-Salem N. C. 

Robert Emory Bencini, Jr. and Sara 
G. Haltiwanger were married June 26, 
1954 at the First Presbyterian Church 
in Winston-Salem, N. C. 

MORE NEWS OF ALUMNI 
Billy Henderson, class of 1943, was 

elected president of the Junior Cham¬ 
ber of Commerce in North Carolina this 
spring. Billy and several other High 
Point College Alumni attended the na¬ 
tional “J. C.” convention in Colorado 
Springs early in the summer. 

YOU HAVE ALL OF 
TOMORROW 

Grady Whicker 

“You have all of tomorrow that hasn’t 
been touched yet.” so ended an article 

in the August Reader’s Digest and so 
begins the part you can play in the fu¬ 
ture development of your College. Some 
one has said that the college you choose 
is not just an institution that you at¬ 
tend for four years but it is your col¬ 
lege for life. I’m sure you have found 
this to be true. You no doubt have 
found, just as I have, that many of your 
ideas, ideals and in fact, much of your 
whole philosophy of life has been deter¬ 
mined by the influence of your profes¬ 
sors and fellow students. That is why I 
should like to talk to you about the 
tomorrows that are to come for your 
college—High Point College. 

Some of you come to see us more of¬ 
ten than others and you have seen the 
progress that has been made and is 
being made on the campus. Some of you 
we haven’t seen for a long time. Per¬ 
haps you wonder just what is being 
done. 

When I returned to the campus just 
19 months ago I was amazed and thril¬ 
led at the changes that had taken place 
since my graduation just five years be¬ 
fore. Not only had the campus had 
its face lifted but there were other 
changes that were far more important. 
The College had been accredited by the 
Southern Association and one did not 
have to look far to see why this had 
been done. The professors and students 
alike seemed to be more serious about 
the job that had to be done. Standards 
had been raised and not only had High 
Point College recognized its responsi¬ 
bility as never before, but it was being 

recognized for the grand work that it 
is doing. Our students come from many 
states and 6 or 7 foreign countries. If 
you listen to some of their “bull ses¬ 
sions” or sit in on their discussions you 
realize that they are dead serious about 
this business of preparing for tomor¬ 
row. They may look just a little young¬ 
er—this is only a sign of old age—but 

most of them know what they are doing 
and where they are going. The “Tomor¬ 
rows that haven’t been touched yet” 
will be better because your college is 
doing a better job than ever before. 

Come by to see us. If you haven’t been 
by for a long time you have more rea¬ 
son than ever before to renew old friend¬ 
ships. If you have visited us recently 
come by again and see what has been 
done since last you were here. “You 
have all of tomorrow that hasn’t been 
touched yet.” Take one of them and 
make that visit to your Alma Mater. 

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP 

A few years ago the High Point College Loyalty Fund was established. 
This fund is used to help support the work of the Alumni Association, which 
includes maintaining records of the Alumni, publishing five issues of this 
bulletin annually and many other things. 

A contribution of $5.00 or more to the Loyalty Fund gives an Alumnus 
active membership in the Alumni Association for the current year. This is 
your Alumni Association dues for the year. Since we began publishing this 
bulletin all appeals for contributions have been issued through it. The Execu¬ 
tive Committee of your Alumni Association urges you to join with other 
High Point College Alumni in expressing your loyalty to High Point College 
and the High Point College Alumni Association by sending a contribution to 
the Loyalty Fund. Your contribution is needed to support the Alumni work. 

The new School year begins in September and the Executive Committee 
hopes that the Alumni Association will have the largest active membership 
in the history of the College by September. 

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP ! 

I want to show my loyalty to my Alma Mater by contributing to the High f 
Point College Loyalty Fund. s 

I am sending a contribution of $. to the High Point College j 
Loyalty Fund. j 

(A contribution of $5.00 or more gives an Alumnus active membership in | 
the Alumni Association for the current year and all contributions are allow- f 
able deductions for income tax.) a 

Name. Class. i 
1 

Address.   I 

Mail to—4LUMNI OFFICE, HIGH POINT COLLEGE, HIGH POINT, N. C. 1 

j*----—.— --—.—,._4< 



Page 4 HIGH POINT COLLEGE BULLETIN 

LINDLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND PLEDGE 

Name. Class....... 

Address ... 

MY PLEDGE to the LINDLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP is ... 

ENCLOSED — Check or Cash . 

Balance payable as follows: 

Annually ( ) Monthly ( ) Quarterly ( ) for.Years 

Make Checks Payable to: LINDLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

Please help us revise our ALUMNI RECORDS by returning this to ALUMNI 
OFFICE, HIGH POINT COLLEGE, HIGH POINT, N. C. 

Years attended 
Name. or Class. 

Address... 

Name and address of two people who will always know your address 

Occupation. 
Other schools attended with dates and degrees 

Name of Husband or Wife. 

Date of Marriage. 

OCCUPATION of husband or wife. 
CHILDREN and date of birth 

Other Information 

* 

NEWS OF THE ALUMNI 
(Continued from Page 2) 

1948 Clifton and Betty Ellison Evans 
are living in Concord, N. C. They 
both teach in the Carbarabus County 
Schools. 
Ellie Prince Cutchins Lee is living 

in Whitakers, N. C. She is teaching 
and her husband is a Commercial photo¬ 
grapher. 

Lawrence C. Stoker has been sworn 
in as United States Commissioner in 
Asheville. Lawrence has been associated 
in the practice of law with ex-Sen. 
Robert Reynolds and I. C. Crawford for 
the past three years. 

1949 Capt. Ernest and Violet Yokely 
Beasley, their two children, spent 
some time in High Point this sum¬ 
mer while on furlough. Captain Beas¬ 
ley who has been stationed at the 
University of Miami, in Florida, for 
the past five years will report for 
overseas duty on completion of his 
leave. 
Robert and Louise Metcalfe Canipe 

are studying at the Southwestern Bap¬ 
tist Theological Seminary at Forth 
Worth, Texas. They were appointed by 
the Home Mission Board of the South¬ 
ern Baptist Convention to work in Al¬ 
buquerque, New Mexico this summer. 

Harry and Fran Weaver Jordan are 
living at Southport, N. C. where Harry 
is pastor of the Methodist Church. 

Jean Wall Wilson is a case worker 
with the Stokes County Welfare depart¬ 
ment, Jean, husband Bill, and daughter 
Cathy live in Pilot Mt., N. C. 

Captain George Duggins recently 
graduated from the Transportation Of¬ 
ficers Advanced Course at the Army’s 
Transportation School, Fort Eustis, 
Virginia. 

ROBERTS HALL 

HIGH POINT COLLEGE BULLETIN 
Volume 30 July, 1954 Number 6 

Published monthly except June, August, September 
and November. 

Entered as second-class matter April 14, 1938 
at the post office at High Point, North Carolina, 
under the act of August 24, 1912. 

SUMMER GRADUATION — MEMORIAL AUDITORIUM 
Saturday, August 21, 1954 — 10:30 

Fall Semester Opens September 15, 1954 
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New Buildings Dedicated At High Point College 
Formal dedication of the new build¬ 

ings at High Point College, was held 

October 13 in the new Memorial Audi¬ 

torium with the student body, faculty, 

and numerous guests present. 

Dr. Weaver iM. Marr, resident admin¬ 
istrator of the American Humanics 
Foundation at Salem College, Salem, 
Virginia was the principal speaker. Dr. 

arr placed a challenge before High 
Point College to strive always for edu¬ 
cational excellence, to take the lead in 
the struggle against prejudice and bigo¬ 
try, and offer a devoted understand¬ 
ing to youth. He said, “We can look to 
the future with great hope and believe 
that God will use High Point College 
for the advancement of His kingdom, 
through the manhood and womanhood 
that take from here the torch of Chris¬ 
tian service and sacrifice.” 

Bishop Costen J. Harrell, of the West¬ 
ern North Carolina and South Carolina 
Methodist Conferences, commenting on 
the history of High Point College, as 
he dedicated the new buildings, stated, 
“We have reason to thank God for the 
building of a College like this for the 
training of our youth.” 

The church school and college, as 
compared to the public schools, have a 
threefold duty to perform in serving the 
community and the nation, Bishop Har¬ 
rell said. 

THREE OF THE NEW BUILDINGS DEDICATED OCTOBER 13, 1954 

Upper—Science and Home Economics Building, 1954 

Center—Susanna Wesley Hall (for women students), 1953 

“First, through its schools, the church 
pushes its roots deep into the lives of 
the people. Secondly, .it is through the 
church supported school that the church¬ 
es train their leadership—the ministers, 
the Christian laymen—for tomorrow. 
Finally, it is the function of a church 
related college to pour into the educa¬ 
tional stream of the nation a Christian 
point of view and attitude toward life.” 
Bishop Harrell concluded, “It is for these 
reasons that we dedicate these new build¬ 
ings and facilities to an even greater 
service in the future.” 

Lower—Memorial Auditorium and Music Hall, 1954 

HIGH POINT COLLEGE TOWER PLAYERS PRESENTS 

“OUR HEARTS WERE YOUNG AND GAY” 

FRIDAY, 8:00, NOVEMBER 19, 1954—MEMORIAL AUDITORIUM 

The official act of presentation of the 
new buildings to the College was made 
by Holt McPherson, chairman of the 
board of trustees. Also taking part in 
the serveie were Dr. Dennie H. Cooke, 
Dr. J. Clay Madison, Dr. C. Excelle Roz- 
zelle, Reverend J. Clyde Auman, and 
Mr. F. Logan Porter. 
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NEW PROFESSORS ON HPC 
FACULTY 

Dr. L. C. Hartsell is professor of 
Mathematics and head of the depart¬ 
ment. Dr. Hartsell’s home is in Jones¬ 
boro, Tennessee. He received his B.S. 
from Northern Michigan College and 
his M A. and Ed. D. from Teachers Col¬ 
lege of Columbia University. He has 
taught at Teachers College Columbia 
University and State College for Teach¬ 
ers, Troy, Alabama. 

James P. Jones is instructor in Busi¬ 
ness Administration and counsellor for 
men in McCulloch Hall. Mr. Jones in 
from Bolton, N. C. He received his A.B. 
degree from Elon College and his M.A. 
from Eastern Carolina College. He has 
taught at E.C.C. and Louisburg College. 

Miss Winnie Luffman, instructor in 
Home Economics, is from State Road, 
N. C. She received her A.B. degree from 
Mars Hill and her M.A. from Woman’s 
College U.N.C. 

Dr. Mary F. Muldrow, associate pro¬ 
fessor of modern languages, received 
her A.M. from Georgia State College 
for Women and her Ph. D. from Duke 
University. Dr. Muldrow has just re¬ 
turned from a summer in France. She 
has taught at Elon College and Duke 
University. 

C. E. McCandless, instructor in Phy¬ 
sics and Chemistry, is from Jamestown, 
N. C. He received his B.S. degree from 
Indiana Technical College, Fort Wayne, 
Indiana. He has taught at Indiana Tech¬ 
nical College and previously at High 
Point College. 

Mrs. Mary Alice Thayer Palmer, as¬ 
sistant professor of Physical Education, 
is a graduate of High Point College. 
She received he M.A. degree from George 
Peabody College for Teachers. Mrs. Pal¬ 
mer is the wife of Abe Palmer who is 
assistant coach. 

Dr. Clyde N. Parker, associate pro¬ 
fessor of Sociology and Psychology, is 
a native of Petersburg, Va. He received 
his A.B. and M.A. degrees from the 
University of Richmond and his Ph. D. 
from Southern Baptist Seminary. He 
has done additional work at the Uni¬ 
versity of N. C. and Duke University. 
He has taught at Meredith and at Bow¬ 
man Grey School of Medicine. 

Dr, Blackwell P. Robinson, associate 
professor of history, is a native of 
Goldsboro, N. C. He received his A.B. 
and Ph. D. degrees from the University 
of North Carolina. He has taught at 
Augusta Military Academy and the Uni¬ 
versity of North Carolina. 

Mrs B. P. Robinson, is a native of 
Mississippi and will be a part-time in- 
tructor in Business Administraton. She 
received her A.B. and M.A. degrees from 
Wharton School of Finance of the Uni- 

holt McPherson is 
CHAIRMAN OF BOARD OF 

TRUSTEES 
Bobby Hunsucker 

Mr. Holt McPherson, as an educator, 
is chairman of the board of trustees of 
High Point College. 

Mr. McPherson was elected to this 
office on July 21, 1954 and has been 
serving diligently since his election. 

Mr. McPherson is editor of The High 
Point Enterprise and president of the 
North Carolina Press Association, he is 
a newspaperman of extensive and varied 
interest. 

He started his newspaper career as a 
carrier boy, at the age of 25 was editor 
of the High Point Enterprise, one of 
North Carolina’s leading afternoon 
newspapers; in 1937 his wife’s health 
necessitated removal to Florida where 
he did special writing for the Miami 
Herald for some years, dabbled in real 
estate successfully but never allowed 
himself to be weaned away from his 
first love, newspapering. 

versitv of Pennsylvania. 
Dr. Philip Smyth, assistant profes¬ 

sor of Modern Languages is from 
Moiese, Montana. He received his A.B. 
and M.A. degrees from the University 
of Washington and his Ph. D. degree 
from the University of Madrid. Madrid, 
Spain He has been employed as a trans¬ 
lator and a private teacher of French 
and Spanish. 

Mrs. Edith B. Walker, head dietitian, 
is a native of Tennessee. Mrs. Walker’s 
work in this field has been extensive. 
She has been with Carson-Newman Col¬ 
lege, Tennessee Military Institute, Vir¬ 
ginia Intermont College, and Oak Ridge 
Military Academy. 

Mrs. Myrtle B. Young will serve the 
campus as its official hostess. She was 
formerly associated with Brevard Col¬ 
lege. 

CLASS OF 1954 

The graduates of the Class of 1954 

are now engaged in many professions. 

About one-half of those graduating in 

May and August are now teaching in 

the Public Schools. Some of those teach¬ 

ing are—Nancy Purvis and Ted Shoaf 

in Raleigh. Kent and Pat Brendle at 

Booneville, Elizabeth Clapp, Helen Dick¬ 

inson and H. G. Hugins at Thomasville, 

Audrey and Frank Wiggs at Kannapolis, 

Bennie Robbins and Bobby Clodfelter at 

Trinity, Maxine Hayworth and James 

Morgan at East Bend, Edith Rollins 

and Carolyn Whitner at Ramsuer, Pat 

Smith at High Point, Betty Lcatherman, 

Virginia Craven and Betty Hayworth 

at Siler City, Gwen Reddick and Jo Ann 

Williams at Gastonia, Carrie Smith, Ann 

\ onCannon and Helen Swaringer in 

Forsyth County, Maxine Swaringer at 

Hartsell High School, Carolee Caudle, 

Vera Parks and Lula M. Lewis at Allen 

Jay School, Mary Ann Bullock and Mar¬ 

tha Anne Widenhouse at Greensboro and 

Peggy Brewer at Peachland. 

Several members of the class are now 
in graduate schools. Bill Routh and 
Louie Eargle are graduate assistants— 
Bill at Clemson College in the Chem¬ 
istry Department and Louie at the Uni¬ 
versity of Mississippi in the Music De¬ 
partment. The following are continuing 
their studies for the ministry at Duke 
Divin ty School—George Auman, Don¬ 
ald Rridger, Howard Coleman, Johnnie 
Hawkins, Edwin Needham, Robert Rus¬ 
sell and Gene Tisdale. George Robichaux 
is at Candler School of Theology at 
Emory University. 

A number of the men have entered the 
armed services or expect to enter soon 
Dwigut Jester, Cornelius Liner, Larry 
Poteat, Conrad West, Tom Beaver, Tom 
Charping, L. C. Ellis, Duane Farlow, 
'Travis Hanes, Blanton Jones, Tony Lisk, 
Ed Lowe, Kent Moseley, and Barry New- 
some are some of those in service. 

Several members of the class have 
married since graduation—Audrey Stutts 
'and Frank Wiggs; Fred Hasty and Jo 
Tilley; Frances Roberson and Gordon 
Marlette; James Morgan and Mary 
Alice Comer; Elizabeth Washburn and 
Don Craft; T. G. Madison and Avis 
Mooro. 

Th's is only a partial list of the Class 
of 1954. Many others not listed are 
teaching and several have jobs with 
business firms. From all reports the 
members of the class have jobs and are 
doing these jobs well. 
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A MESSAGE TO ALL ALUMNI 

(Dwight M. Davidson, President of 
General Alumni Association) 

We are in the second year of the 
Lindley Memorial Scholarship Fund 
campaign. At this point, we have approx¬ 
imately $4,000.00 in funds and pledges. 
This is a good start but it is only about 
40% of the established goal of $10,000- 
.00. 

The Executive Committee of the 
Alumni Association thinks May, 1955 
should be the target date for com¬ 
pletion of the drive. Surely, among our 
Alumni group, we can easily raise the 
additional $6,000.00. When we complete 
the campaign in May, 1955, we will im¬ 
mediately put the funds to work in aid¬ 
ing worthy students to achieve their 
education. 

All Alumni of High Point College 
should be proud of the Lindley Mem¬ 
orial Scholarship Fund and the thoughts 
which prompted its origin. Can any of 
us ever repay Dr. Lindley for the in¬ 
spiration he gave us when we were stu¬ 
dents? Always unselfish, always com¬ 
pletely thoughtful of others his princi¬ 
ples and ideals made this a better world. 
All of us have felt this influence, and 
sub-consciously, perhaps, have tried to 
live by the example he set for us. 

The Lindley Memorial Scholarship 
Fund will never erase our debt to Dr. 
Lindley, for tnat kind of debt is never 
paid We can, however, show our appre¬ 
ciation by contributing to the Memorial 
Fund This will, in a small way, be say¬ 
ing “Thank You” to him and at the 
same time will help future students 
preserve the principles by which he 
lived. 

MOULDING THE FUTURE 
OF HIGH POINT COLLEGE 
High Point College, founded in 1924, 

is beginning its thirtieth year of instruc¬ 
tion to students. Some schools, founded 
in 1900’s are not nearly so fortunate 
as we. Yes, they have large student bod¬ 
ies, better and more complete class¬ 
rooms. They even have many, many 
buildings, built at a considerably higher 
cost than anything we have here. But 
they are shackled by an inherited atti¬ 
tude and culture; they have received oral 
and printed transmissions of informa¬ 
tion, beliefs and customs with which 
they must comply. In other words they 
are bound by tradition. 

Let us assume that our college is but 
a piece of fresh clay. In the hands of a 
master craftsman, this clay can be 
moulded into any given pattern or de¬ 
sign. The gravel, which hinders the pro¬ 
gress of the product, can be removed. 
That is to say: we can carve our own 
patterns, set our own examples, and 

GREENSBORO AND EASTERN 
GUILFORD COUNTY ALUMNI 

ORGANIZE 

The Greensboro and Eastern Guilford 
county High Point College Alumni held 
an organizational meeting at the May- 
fair Cafeteria in Greensboro Monday 
night, October 4, 1954 with about 40 
people present. The following officers 
were selected by the group: President— 
Tommy Kellam, Vice-president — G. 
Lawerence Waggoner, Secretary—Sara 
King Stafford, Treasurer — Joe Slade, 
and Public Relations Representative ■— 
William Kale. 

Dr. Stuart C. Deskins, of Greensboro, 
and head of the History department at 
H. P. C., spoke to the group. Others from 
the College attending the meeting were 
Louise Adams, Executive Secretary of 
the Alumni Association, and Grady 
Whicker, Field Representative. 

The newly organized chapter decided 
to have another meeting early in Jan¬ 
uary 1955. The officers are making every 
effort to see that this meeting will be 
one of: the largest and best gatherings 
ever held by High Point College Alumni. 

LARGEST ENROLLMENT FOR 
HIGH POINT COLLEGE 

Registration for the fall term ended 
near the first of October with a record- 
breaking number since the College was 
founded. A total of 855 men and women 
were enrolled. There are 558 men and 
297 women registered for work this 
fal. 

There are 228 men living in McCulloch 
Hall. Womans Hall and Susanna Wesley 
Hall are filled with 180 girls and 10 
girls are living in the home economics 
house. This gives a total of 410 students 
on the Campus. 

Norrh Carolina is represented by 796 
students and the remaining 59 students 
are from 10 states and 4 foreign coun¬ 
tries, A breakdown in the classes re¬ 
veals: freshmen, 336; sophomores, 234; 
juniors, 139; seniors, 130; and the re¬ 
mainder as special students. 

build our own great and inspiring tra¬ 
dition. The hindrances to progress, while 
still young, may be removed with a min¬ 
imum of labor; on the other hand, ob¬ 
stacles which are rooted in a firm found- 
dation are apt to be permanent. 

We have a tremendous responsibility; 
we have a tradition to set, a goal to 
reach, and impediments to conquer. 

We need only remember one thing— 
the reputation that our institution will 
have in the future depends entirely on 
us, the simple students. 

James H. Reavis 

This is a reprint of an editorial in 
The Hi-Po October 8, 1954 

NEWS OF ALUMNI 

(Continued) 
1950 Iantha Gerringer LaMarr taught 

and coached girls basketball at Mc- 
Leansville, N. C. last year. The Mc- 
Leansville girls were the 1954 Guil- 

,ford County champions. 

Paul J. Carter is an auditor with the 
Abney Mills in Greenwood, S. C. He 
has a 16 month old son Randy. 

1951 Edwin Auman has completed his 
third year in Bowman Gray School 
of Medicine, Winston-Salem, N. C. 

Alton and Mary Lee Richardson 
Broadway have visited relatives in 
North Carolina recently. They are liv¬ 
ing in Gulfport, Miss. A1 is in the Air 
Force stationed at Keesler Field and 
Mary Lee is teaching Physical Educa¬ 
tion in the Gulfport City Schools. 

1952 John Hall and James Suggs have 
completed their second year in Wake 
Forest Law School. 

Clarence Maxwell received his mas¬ 
ters degree from Columbia University 
in 1953, and is now teaching in the 
Greensboro City Schools. 

Bob Lawrence was recently elected 
president of the Oakview Lions Club. 
Bob has taught in the Oakview School 
near High Point for the past two years. 

1953 Harvey and Willie Davis Johnson 
are living in Siler City, N. C. Harvey 
is pastor of the Siler City charge of 
the Methodist Church and Willie 
taught at Goldston last 'Spring. 

Charles Barnes is doing graduate 
work in Mathematics at the University 
of North Carolina. He will be a part- 
time instructor in the Mathematics De¬ 
partment there next year. 

John Sills has completed his first 
year in the School of Theology, Emory 
University, Georgia. John is also pastor 
of the Methodist Church in Alpharetta, 
Ga. 

Fay Holt Stovall, (1937) is instructor 
in girls Physical Education at Pfeiffer 
College, Misenheimer, N. C. Fay lives 
at Albemarle where her husband George 
is the Ford dealer. 

Lawrence J. Linnemann, (1942) is a 
minister in Snoaualmie, Washington. 
He received a B.D. degree from Drew 
University, and was married in 1945. 
He has three daughters. 

Jane Blair Walton, (1949) is living 
in Kinston, N. C. where her husband 
works for Serv-Air Aviation Corp. They 
are the proud parents of two boys. 

Ovida Lineberger Barber, (1949) is 
living in Gastonia, N. C. where her 
husband is County Farm Agent. 
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ARE YOU AN ACTIVE MEMBER OF THE ALUMNI 
ASSOCIATION? 

A contribution of $5.00 or more £o--tfie“Ei^alty Fund gives an Alumnus active 
membership in the Alumni Association fm' the! current year. This is your Alumni 
Association dues for tjie year. S<Iric« ■^^Mpganjpublishing^this bulletin all appeals 
for contributions JiaVe been issued jfcou^h it.; The Executive CpnmlfEtee of your 
Alumni Association urges you t® joiftjvviwi other High Point College Alumni in ex¬ 
pressing your loyalty to High Peint.^Colle^e’ and the High Point College Alumni 
Association by sending a contribution''tcr'fhe Loyalty Fund. Your contribution is 
needed to support the Alumni work. 

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP 

I want to show my loyalty to my Alma Mater by contributing to the High 
Point College Loyalty Fund. 

I am sending a contribution of $. to the High Point College 
Loyalty Fund. 

(A contribution of $5.00 or more gives an Alumnus active membership in 
the Alumni Association for the current year and all contributions are allow¬ 
able deductions for income tax.) 

Name. Class... 

Address.. 

Mail to—ALUMNI OFFICE, HIGH POINT COLLEGE, HIGH POINT, N. C. 

LINDLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND PLEDGE 

Name... Class. 

.Address ... 

MY PLEDGE to the LINDLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP is . 

ENCLOSED — Check or Cash . 

Balance payable as follows: 

Annually ( ) Monthly ( ) Quarterly ( ) for.Years 

Make Checks Payable to: LINDLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

1954-1955 BASETBALL 
SCHEDULE 
Home Games 

Dec. 2—High Point Y.M.C.A. 
Dec. 4—Atlantic Christian College 
Dec. 7—Presbyterian College 
Dec. 9—Guilford Collge 
Dec. 15—McCrary Eagles 
Jan. 8—Catawba College 
Jan. 10—East Carolina College 
Jan. 13—Wofford ollege 
Jan. 15—Applachian College 

(Homecoming) 
Jan. 17—Elon College 
Feb. 4—Western Carolina College 
Feb. 18—Lenoir-Rhyne College 

Games Away 
Nov. 23—High Point Y.M.C.A.HP-Y 
Dec. 16—Presby. College....Clinton, S. C. 
Jan. 1—Erskine ollege....Rock Hill, S.C. 
Jan. 3—Wofford College..Spartanburg 
Jan. 22—McCrary . Asheboro, N.C. 
Jan. 26—Elon . Elon, N.C. 
Jan. Lenoir-Rhyne.Hickory, N.C. 
Feb. 2—Atlantic Christian .... Wilson 
Feb. 2—Catawba . Salisbury, N.C. 
Feb. 8—Enka . Asheville, N.C. 
Feb. 9—Western Carolina.Cullowhee 
Feb. 12—Applachian . Boone, N.C.' 
Feb. 15—Eastern Carolina.Greenville 
Feb. 17—Guilford C.Guilford C., N.C. 

HOMECOMING AT HIGH 
POINT COLLEGE 

Homecoming has been scheduled at 
High Point College for Saturday, Jan¬ 
uary 15, 1955. The full Homecoming 
program will be in the next Bulletin. 
The Alumni will have an opportunity to 
see the Memorial Auditorium, the 
Science and Home Economics Building 
and the other building projects dedicat¬ 
ed this fall. 

There will be a buffet supper and af¬ 
ter that the High Point - Appalachian 
basketball game. 
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QUirtatmaa (greetings 
Last Christmas I introduced this series of Christmas Greetings in the December issue 

of the High Point College Bulletin with especial greetings to our students. Again this year I 
send yuletide greetings to each and every one of our students and their families, but espe¬ 
cially to our alumni who are scattered all over the United States with a few representatives 
in foreign countries. Also I hope to reach the ministers of the North Carolina and the West¬ 
ern North Carolina Methodist Conferences and other friends of the College. I hope that each 
of you has taken time to give thanks to God for His great beneficence and divine guidance 
in the extraordinary developments of your College within the past six years. 

I hope that your celebration of the birth of Christ will serve to remind each of the grad¬ 
uates of High Point College that you are a graduate of a Christlike, or Christian College 
which is dedicated to the furtherance of Christianity throughout the world. And in this 
observance during the Christmas season, when most of us are possessed with a more gener¬ 
ous spirit, I hope and pray that the graduates and friends of the College will remember the 
College in their Christmas giving. 

With most sincere wishes for a Happy Christmas and a New Year dedicated to peace 
on earth and good will toward men, I am 

Yours very sincerely, 

Dennis H. Cooke, President 

High Point College 
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ALUMNUS SELECTED 
AIRMAN OF THE MONTH 
A/1C William L. White, Jr., 1952, of 

66th Tactical Reconnaisance Wing in 
Germany was selected airman of the 
month for September. Individuals for 
this award are judged on military bear¬ 
ing, personal appearance, efficient ap¬ 
plication of job assignment, and relation 
with their fellow airmen. 

Airman White is assigned the duty 
of Personnel Specialist within his unit. 
By his diligent attention to duty, re¬ 
sourcefulness, and spirit of cooperation 
he has commanded the respect and ad¬ 
miration of his fellow associates. 

Billy is the grandson of Mrs. C. L. 
(Ma) Whitaker. He received his B. S. 
degree from H.P.C. in 1952. He entered 
the Air Force on August 19, 1952 and 
received his basic training at Lackland 
Air Force Base. He attended the Career 
Guidance Technical School at Scott Air 
Force Base and upon completion of this 
training was assigned to the 63th Main¬ 
tenance and Supply Group at Shaw. Air 
Force Base before going overseas. 

ALUMNI CHAPTER 
MEETINGS 

The Forsyth County Chapter of the 
High Point College Alumni will hold 
a dinner meeting at Union Ridge 
Methodist Church in Winston-Salem, 
Friday, January 7, 1955 at 6:30 p. m. 
Dr. W. Kenneth Goodson and Dr. 
Dennis II. Cocke will be the speakers. 
All Forsyth County Alumni are urged 
to make plans now to attend this 
meeting. 

The Greensboro and Eastern Guil¬ 
ford County Chapter of the High 
Point Alumni will hold a dinner meet¬ 
ing at the Mayfair Cafeteria in 
Greensboro Monday night, January 10, 
1955 at 6:00 p. m. .1. Hobart Allred 
will speak to the group. All Alumni 
in this area are urged to make plans 
now to attend this meeting. 

f-A 
In Memoriam 

Bruce Cooper (1956) died Novem¬ 
ber 20, 1954. He had been seriously 
ill since the first of September. Bruce 
was the son of Mr. and Mrs. E. B. 
Cooper of 1231 E. Boulevard, Char¬ 
lotte, N. C., and the brother of Marvin 
Cooper (1949) of Raleigh, N. C. 

Hubert S. Johnson (1957) died 
November 24, 1954. He had not been 
well for some time but was in the 
hospital only a week prior to his 
death. Hubert is survived by his wife 
and a young son. 
-/ 

Alnmn 
Kenneth Swart, 1933, representated 

High Point College at the inauguration 
of Dr. Carl C. Bracy as President of 
Mount Union College in Alliance, Ohio. 
Kenneth is living Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio, 
and has one child, a son three years old. 

Foil V. Charles, 1950, is now living in 
Greensboro, N. C. Foil and wife Ruth 
are the proud parents of a son Roger, 
who is now about 18 months old. 

Joseph F. Dale, Jr., 1951, was recent¬ 
ly released from the Marine Corps and 
at the present time is shipping depart¬ 
ment head for Silver Knit Hosiery in 
High Point, N. C. Joe and Charlene have 
two daughters. 

Alton and Mary Lee Richardson 
Broadway, 1951 - 1952, are living in 
Gulfport, Miss. Alton is an instructor 
in the Air Force at Kessler Field and 
Mary Lee is supervisor of Elementary 
Physical Ed. in Gulfport Schools. 

Thomas C. Key, 1952, has just been 
released from the Army. He served with 
the Quartermasters Corps in Giessen, 
Germany. Thomas is in Law school now. 

Keith Mobley, 1952, is living in Char¬ 
leston Height, S, C. He is on the coach¬ 
ing staff of Chicora High School. Keith 
and Barbara have a daughter, Kerry 
Shea, born July 31, 1954. 

Claude (1953) and Martha Queen 
(1953). Barrett, are living ..in. Durham. 
Martha is teaching in Durham Nursery 
school and Claude is in Duke Divinity 
School. 

Jewel Jones is ’living' in-Burlington, 
N. C., where she is Educational Assis¬ 
tant at Davis Street Methodist Church. 

Hobart (Pat) and Elizabeth Thompson 
are living -in Moultrie, Georgia where 
Pat is sales manager for Riverside Bed¬ 
ding Company. 

Harvey Radcliffe,' 1932',- is manager of 
Jefferson Standard Life Insurance Com¬ 
pany in Wilmington, N. C. He has a 
daughter sixteen and a bon thirteen. 

Rev, J. E. and Virginia,Massey GarlT 
ington, 1935), of Roxboro, N. C. were 
in Europe this summer as counsellors 
of the North Carolina Methodist youth 
caravan. 

Marguerite DeYoe, 1939, of Pine 
Bluff, N. C. is dietitian at North Caro¬ 
lina State Sanitorium at McCain, N. C, 

C. A. (Whitey) Watts, 1941, is living 
in Charlotte, N. C. and is district sales 
manager for McLean Trucking Com¬ 
pany. Whitey has two daughters aged 
seven and four. 

Rev. Kenneth D. Crouse, 1943, served 
a t'rm as Chaplain in the Armed service 
and has been preaching at Canton, N. C. 
for some time now. 

D. L. Usher Whitledge, 1944, is now. 
living in Port Huron, Mich. Marvin and 

i News 
k 

D. L. have -four children—Laura Lee, 
Martha, Mark, and Tommy who arrived 
September 15, 1954. 

Robert Allred, 1949, is living in Mocks- 
ville, N. C. where he is vice-president of 
a furniture company. Bob and Henretta 
are the proud parents of a son, James 
Robert, born October 16. (The Dean has 
been all smiles too since its Grandad 
Allred) 

Jacksie Miller Cumby, 1949, is libra¬ 
rian at the Calvin Wiley Elementary 
School in Greensboro, N. C. Thomas and 
Jacksie have built a new home in Trinity, 
N. C. 

Gene and Ovid Kearns O’Daniel, 1950., 
, are living in Charlotte, N. C. where 

Gene is an auditor with General Electric 
Company. They have a three year old 
son and a fthir months old daughter. _ 

Lois Kreinbaum Moore, 1950, is living 
in Ponca City, Okla. Charles and Lois 
have a son Roy Charles born May 18, 
1954. 

CAMPUS NEWS 
The marshals . selected for the 1954- 

1955 year include: Hardy Tew, chief. 
Haw River; Jerry Kennerly, Concord; 
Jack McCaslin; David Moore, High 
Point; William Bost, Greensboro; John 
Petty, High Point; Koy Dawkins, Rock¬ 
ingham; Sara Coltrane, Winston-Salem; 
Patsy Cranford, Denton; Lorraine Mc- 
Curry, Cherryville; Mary Alice Millbury, 
Dovefr, -Delaware; Pat Peacock, High 
Point; Helena Smith, High Point. 

Sue Gamble was elected May Queen 
by the student body in a recent election. 
Pat Martin and Martha Hinson were se¬ 
lected as senior attendants. The May 

.day festivities will be held April 30, 
1955; 

Doug Warren was chosen “Miss High 
Point Collage” at the twenty first an¬ 
nual beauty contest sponsored by the 
Zenith. 

H.P.C. had. six representatives at the 
Student Legislature in Raleigh recently. 
The representatives in the Senate were: 
David Abernathy, Jerry Slaunwhite, 
and Ernie Ball; in the House of Repre¬ 
sentatives, Dick Hensdale, Koy Dawkins, 
and Charles Jarrell. 

PRESIDENT OF COLLEGE 
CONFERENCE 

Dr. Dennis H. Cooke, president of 
High Point College has been elected 
president of the North Carolina College 
Conference for the coming year. Dr. 
Cooke was named to this post during 
the annual meeting of the Conference in 
Winston-Salem recently. 
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MEMBERS OF “WHO’S WHO” 1954-1955 

WHO’S WHO at HPC for 1954-55 were recently selected from the 
senior class. They are, reading clockwise, David Abernathy, Caro¬ 
lyn Adkins, Van Bullock, Bobby Davidson, David Francis, Shirley 
Harris, Carolyn Vargas, Bob Stepp, Pat Martin, Don Hayes, Sarah 
Hamilton, Sue Gary, and Ken Frazier. 

H.P.C. CHEERLEADERS 1954-1955 

Standing—Marsha Bailey, Nancy Crews, Betty Ann Tysinger (head 
cheerleader), Pert Pretty man, and Anne Kerr. Seated—Koy Dawkins, 
Marilyn Lowdermilk, and Aubrey “Shrimp” Flynt. 

WANTED—SECOND GENERATION 
STUDENTS AT H.P.C. 

Grady Whicker—Field Representative 
Applications for next year have already begun to 

come in at a rate that is startling. Since we are 
especially interested in the sons and daughters of 
our Alumni and would like very much to have them 
with us we thought that perhaps you would like to 
be reminded that applications for admission should 
come in as early as possible. 

We are urging our present dormitory students 
to file their applications as soon after the beginning 
of the second semester as practical. New students 
are being asked to return their applications at the 
earliest convenient date. If this year was an indica¬ 
tion, and from the response now being shown We 
are going to havO many more students apply neyt 
year, our dormitory space will be filled ,by earjy 
spring. 

We are proud of the fine records that you Alumni 
have made arid we are looking forward to haviijg 
many of your boys and girls make similar recorcjs. 
Let us hear from you if you would like information 
concerning student' adrriission. Write us for. appli¬ 
cation blanks or better still bring the family ai|d 
visit the campus. We,.would ..enjoy seeing you a|d 
would be most happy to show you around. You will 
be amazed to see all of the changes if you hafe 
not visited us recently. We will be looking for yojjr 

-;-— " } 

COACH YOW — TO ALUMNI | 
Dear Fellow Alumni: * 

Since returning to High Point College a year ago 
this past September, it has been my desire to once 
again become closely associated' with- you men arid 
women who are very much interested in the athletjc 
program here at HiF.'CV ". 

Our basketball team hit an all time low last yerir 
when we won only six games while losing twentj- 
three, and I assure all- of you that we will work 
night and day to avoid that kind of a season ever 
again. I 

We have seVeral boys in school here this year (te 
freshmen who will be heard from in college basket¬ 
ball long before .they graduate, Arid .even though We 
do not say that we will be in the class of the top 
teams who have veteran players, we do say that 
these boys will go a long way in their play this year. 
I sincerely hope many of you will make every ef¬ 
fort to see the team play this year. One of the best 
proofs of your desire to see the basketball program 
at your Alina Mater grow stronger and stronger 
will be for you to attend Homecoming January 15, 
1955 and see the team in. action against Appala¬ 
chian. 

The Athletic office is putting out a bulletin deal 
ing strictly with athletics and the Alumni. We are 
anxious to hear from our grads and non-grads who 
would like to receive this athletic bulletin and who 
would like to be a part of the greater sports pro¬ 
gram now being built here at H.P.C. In order t<3 
receive our bulletin all you have to do is to write the 
Athletic Office or the Alurnrii Of fide giving us your 
nam( "and"address. 1 ' 

Come-to -see the -team play as often as’you. can 
and shpw us th^i.you have a genu-ipp,,interest-in a 
greater sports program for High Point College.! 

1 - *» -i ' Sincerely* yours, t -| ; 
. ■ - Coach VitgiPYow 

:t-:i - jb/.°.o i .. -.ill .. 



Page 4 HIGH POINT COLLEGE BULLETIN 

RESERVATION FOR HOMECOMING 
Reserve.plates for the Homecoming Barbecue in the 
Student Center—6:00 P. M., Saturday, January 15, 1955 
Reserve....tickets for the High Point College - Appala¬ 
chian College basketball game 8:00 P. M., Saturday, January 15, 
1955 
Name.. 

Address... 
Plates $1.00 each Tickets $1.00 

Mail to: Alumni Office, H. P. College, High Point, N. C., by January 10, 1955 

* 

1 
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP 

I want to show my loyalty to my Alma Mater by contributing to the High 

Point College Loyalty Fund. 

I am sending a contribution of $. to the High Point College 
Loyalty Fund. 

(A contribution of $5.00 or more gives an Alumnus active membership in 
the Alumni Association for the current year and all contributions are allow¬ 
able deductions for income tax.) 

Name. Class..... 

Address....... 

Mail to—ALUMNI OFFICE, HIGH POINT COLLEGE, HIGH POINT, N. C. 

LINDLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND PLEDGE 

Name. Class. 

Address ... 

MY PLEDGE to the LINDLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP is 

ENCLOSED — Check or Cash 

Balance payable as follows: 
Annually ( ) Monthly ( ) Quarterly ( ) for...Years 
Make Checks Payable to: LINDLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

HOMECOMING AT HIGH 
POINT COLLEGE 

Homecoming day is being planned at 
High Point College for Saturday, Jan¬ 
uary 15, 1955. 

Alumni will be given an opportunity 
Saturday morning to see the new build¬ 
ings on the campus and to visit with 
“old friends” 

Executive Committee Meeting—-1:00 
p. m. There will be a luncheon meeting 
of the Executive Committee of the 
Alumni Association held in the private 
dining room of the College Cafeteria. 

The Dramatics and Music Depart¬ 
ments—Saturday afternoon at 2:30 p.m. 
the Dramatics and Music Departments 
will give a program for the entertain 
ment of the Alumni, Students, and 
friends of the College. 

President and Mrs. Dennis H. Cooke 
invite the Alumni and friends of the 
College to an open house in their home 
from 4:00 until 5:30 p. m. 

Barbecue in the Student Center at 
5:45 p. m. for the Alumni and friends of 
the College. Plates $1.00 Reserve yours 
now. Reservations must be in by Janu¬ 
ary 10, 1955. 

Basketball Game—Harrison Gym 8:00 
p. m. High Point College—Appalachian 
College. Tickets $1.00. Reserve yours 
now for the Alumni section. 

Send requests for Barbecue plates 
and basketball tickets to—Alumni Of¬ 
fice, High Point College, High Point, 
N. C. 

CHRISTMAS CONCERT 
On December 14 the College Choir and 

Civic Orchestra will present a Christ¬ 
mas concert in the Memorial Auditor¬ 
ium. The concert will include numbers 
by both the choir and the orchestra as 
well as several solos. 

ROBERTS HALL, 
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